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      Season’s Greetings


	 

	 
      
      
	December 2003
      	12A Montpellier Mews




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      This is the first Christmas letter from Mrs R. J. Lupton! And what a year to look back upon:

      
      The build-up to the wedding was a true rollercoaster (thanks go to my darling sister for booking us all onto the Flying Colossus
         at the hen weekend … apparently my panic attack was the first they’d had since opening the theme park, and I still can’t drive
         up the circular ramp in Cheltenham’s multi-storey!). Organising the Big Day was so stressful that Robin suggested eloping
         to Vegas, but it was all worthwhile in the end, with so many of you there to share our joy – and umbrellas. When Auntie Jean
         sang ‘Come Away With Me’, even Robin cried, although he insists that was caused by the painkillers reacting with the champagne.
         My new husband was so noble to keep quiet about the disc he slipped on the stag weekend – who knew a mini-cruise around Holland’s
         canals could be so dangerous? There was no carrying me over any thresholds (so much for me dropping a dress size on the Atkins
         diet), but we’re both grateful it wasn’t worse, and daily massages in the lagoon spa certainly helped on honeymoon.
      

      
      Mauritius was amazing, and having eaten our weight in seafood, it was back on the Atkins for me straight afterwards. You can
         spot the Luptons power-jogging together around the park at 7am some days, although when Robin’s got a big meeting he needs
         all his energy and sticks to a health shake. He’s having a lot of big meetings these days, and I’m so proud of the hours he
         puts in to be such a rising star in the world of corporate finance. My job at the gallery continues to be interesting and
         rewarding, and we’ve exhibited some fabulous new artists this year, including an eighty-year-old from Anglesey who makes beautiful
         erotic triptychs from sheep’s wool and seaweed. His debut was a critical triumph (despite Robin nicknaming it the ‘Baa-ma
         Sutra’, ha ha).
      

      
      We’ll be spending this Christmas with Robin’s mother in Yorkshire, which will no doubt be a culinary treat. Her fig, sherry
         and almond stuffing is legendary, and Robin insists that nobody will ever match her bread sauce. As ever, I can’t wait!
      

      
      May Santa bring you everything you could want, most especially health and happiness.

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us both.

      
      Holly and Robin xx


	 

	 
      
      
	December 2004
	12A Montpellier Mews




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      Another year has raced past, and it’s been such a busy one, I hardly know where to start, but be prepared for news of the
         patter of tiny feet!
      

      
      We now have two British Blue kittens, Bogie and Bacall, Valentine’s gifts from Robin. It was so romantic when they burst out
         of the box over our candlelit meal (well, fell out of it really, because they’d had a few ‘accidents’, making one corner soggy),
         and then snaffled up the smoked salmon roulade I’d made for starters. Darling Robin explained that he knows I’ve always been
         more of a dog-lover, and the cat allergy is a bit of a drawback, but he sensibly pointed out that cats are the best option
         for a full-time working couple. They are great entertainment, still running up and down the curtains and attacking everything in sight, most especially Robin’s ankles – thick socks are on this year’s Christmas
         list, along with silk ties and cufflinks as befits my corporate high flyer …
      

      
      In March, Robin became the youngest associate at Carew Knighton to be made a partner (all those dinner parties to impress
         the boss paid off!). He’s worked really hard for this career break, and now even has his own PA, Sian, as well as a designated
         parking space for the new Audi TT. Meanwhile, at the gallery, we hosted the hugely successful ‘Summer Laid Bare’. Robin, who
         took a keen interest, has bought a large oil of a nude on a chaise as an investment.
      

      
      We enjoyed our skiing holiday in Austria with Mark and his new wife Angie amid much Glühwein, strudel and good-humoured daring.
         Apparently my accident was the first time that anybody had been airlifted off the black run, but thankfully the X-rays showed
         nothing serious was broken and I was dancing at wedding discos again in no time.
      

      
      This year, we went to no less than eight weddings – perhaps we’ve started a trend? – and amongst the most memorable was Mark
         and Angie’s in an amazing stately home near Bath, at which Robin was proud to return the best man favour and made a very funny
         speech that will be remembered for years to come, especially the PowerPoint slideshow of the stag night. I was very relieved
         to learn the Nebraska brothel scene had all been Photoshopped! All those wedding buffets threatened the waistlines again,
         but Robin is lucky that a new gym has opened right next to his office, and I’m doing aqua-aerobic classes at the local sports
         centre. We both went on the cabbage soup diet before our Nile cruise to fit back into the honeymoon swimwear, although Robin
         dropped out because the side-effects were a bit alarming (even the cats left the room!). Thankfully they had subsided by the
         time we flew to Egypt, taking in the pyramids and bartering for local artefacts. Robin drives a particularly hard bargain,
         and the stallholders called him ‘Muti’, which is apparently a great tribute.
      

      
      This Christmas we’re sharing festivities with my parents in Oxford and really looking forward to Mum’s fabulous goose and
         Dad’s home brew. Robin has stocked up on Alka Seltzer. Hic!
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us.

      
      Holly and Robin, Bogie and Bacall xx


	 

	 


	December 2005
	Partridge Roost Cottage




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      The year started out with a tragedy as we lost our lovely boy cat, Bogie. Poor Robin, who doted on him, was very upset, but
         he genuinely didn’t see him when he reversed out of the garage. At least he didn’t suffer, although it cast a sorry shadow
         over January and Robin insisted on trading in the TT (although I’m not sure the visibility in his new Porsche is much better).
         Bacall was not impressed by the cat flap we installed to keep her in during rush hour, especially when she kept getting attached
         to the fridge door by her magnetic collar.
      

      
      We didn’t manage the usual skiing break because Robin had a lot of conferences to attend on international corporate law. One
         was in Singapore – a thirteen-hour flight and lost baggage made for a stressful time, but his PA, ‘super efficient’ Sian,
         travelled with him and was brilliant, arranging a tailor to make a complete wardrobe for him within forty-eight hours. He
         came back looking like a new man! At the gallery, we’ve had a busy year including hosting a hugely popular retrospective for
         local street artist Kerb (who Robin nicknamed ‘Grafit-Titian’) that involved taking visitors to public loos, which led to
         some unfortunate publicity. Apparently it was the first time the police have cautioned art fans for loitering!
      

      
      In April, we made the big decision to put 12A on the market, knowing we wanted a bigger place with more garden for Bacall
         (and any other family additions that may come along). Keeping the coffee brewing and fresh flowers arranged paid off when
         we found buyers in May and could start house hunting in earnest.
      

      
      I fell in love with Partridge Roost Cottage the moment I saw it … there are literally roses around the door, and it has the
         sweetest higgledy-piggledy roof. Robin took a bit more persuading because he preferred the big Cheltenham townhouse that needed
         renovating, but I used all my womanly wiles and here we are.
      

      
      Summer was all about moving, nesting and decorating, but we did manage a short holiday to the Dordogne, sunbathing and wine-tasting
         (Robin) while I was designated driver (R says that’s the best thing about a broody wife). We returned with the car boot rattling
         with wine cases and ponging of fromage ( plus a Toblerone mountain for me). Our buttons were popping off afterwards, so we’ve been trying out the Blood Type diet which Sian recommends (she is super slim, so it
         must be good!). She belongs to the same gym as Robin, and is also helping him with his carb burning. Meanwhile my exercise
         campaign has been decorating – I’ve found you can burn a lot of calories wallpaper stripping and sugar soaping, as well as
         taking out latent aggression if hubby’s late home again!
      

      
      This year, the plan was to spend Christmas in our new nest, but the kitchen is still a building site, we have no carpets and
         Robin has that shifty look which tells me he’s up to something … I hope it’s good!
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us.

      
      Holly, Robin and Bacall xx

      

	 

	 
      
      
	December 2006
	Partridge Roost Cottage




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      There’s nothing like starting the year in Times Square watching the famous ball drop! Our trip was a fabulous beginning to
         a life-changing year, and a surprise gift from Robin who was wildly romantic with flowers, candlelight and Manhattans galore,
         his phone switched off throughout.
      

      
      I am typing this while six-week-old Martha sleeps in her Moses basket alongside me, an absolutely beautiful baby who has brought
         so much happiness to all the family. It was a difficult pregnancy, but our excitement far outweighed my morning sickness,
         backache and high blood pressure, and the day she was born was the happiest imaginable, despite Robin being stuck in Paris
         on business. He is such a proud daddy, and Martha looks just like him, although he won’t thank me for that because she’s a
         bald little barrel, but she also has his blue eyes and lovely straight nose.
      

      
      It’s been a busier year than ever at work for Robin with the company restructuring and his role becoming so important; he
         works in the London office a lot of the time, putting takeover deals together, and sometimes stays in a hotel there to save
         on the long commutes. We have everything crossed for senior partnership soon, and that has meant making sacrifices and seeing
         each other less, but we know it’s worth it and I was happy to spend many evenings dozing on a sofa through pregnancy, especially
         towards the end (when Robin found my obsession with birthing programmes on TV a bit off-putting over an evening meal anyway!).
      

      
      We found out I was pregnant just before the skiing holiday, and Robin banned me from the slopes as a result, which meant I
         ate far too many schnitzels while he went off piste. Afterwards, I got fit for baby with my favourite decorating workout,
         creating a nursery and getting a bit carried away with the trompe l’oeil, which soon featured every children’s character from Aslan to Jeremy Fisher, but Robin’s mother pointed out it was a bit
         scary, so we’ve repainted it yellow. Robin also made the ultimate parental sacrifice and swapped the Porsche for a bigger
         family car. Apparently it was the first time the salesman at the showroom had seen a client hug and kiss a car farewell, although
         Robin insists it was a practical joke!
      

      
      The team at the gallery were so kind, seeing me off on maternity leave with lots of good wishes and gifts, including a lovely
         abstract which Robin calls the Placenta Painting, although I think it’s a poppy.
      

      
      This will be our first Christmas at home as a family, and we are so excited. I’ve decorated the house with hand-crafted festoons
         and made the cake and pudding, and we’re all having stockings this year (even Bacall, who was a bit put out when Martha arrived).
         I can’t wait to hang them up on Christmas Eve, and leave out the sherry and mince pie for Santa …
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us.

      
      Holly, Robin, Martha and Bacall xx


	 

	 
      
      
	December 2007
	Pear Tree Farm




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      Another new address! Robin is so clever, insisting that we take advantage of the current property boom and his last bonus
         to ‘size up’, which is why we now live in this amazing house. The autumn floods arriving on the day we moved were a bit of
         bad luck – apparently it was the first time the removal men had been asked to put all the furniture upstairs, but thankfully the house is so huge that all our stuff fitted up there, and the insurance company
         are paying for the water damage. It’s quite isolated and further from family and friends than our lovely cottage (but as R
         so wisely says, you get more bang for your buck in the Forest of Dean). It’s certainly going to keep me busy with so much decorating
         in store. First, we have the restoration work to the farmhouse to complete as well as the flood repairs, and R has a great
         building team hard at it. It’s tricky finding somewhere quiet for Martha’s naps, but fluffy earmuffs work a treat.
      

      
      Moving so far from Cheltenham does mean that I won’t be able to go back to my job at the gallery, but Robin says I have no
         need to be a stressed-out working mother, and I’ve been trying to look for something more part time, although no luck yet.
         It’s very rural here, and there aren’t many openings in fine art, so I’m looking at other opportunities, and may even retrain
         to bring out my creative side with a little painting or picture framing to fit around Martha.
      

      
      Martha remains our pride and joy. She cut her first tooth at seven months and her smile is ravishing. She was very quick on
         her feet and to start cruising around the furniture. Robin is a hugely proud dad, although he’s working harder than ever.
         He’s now in London for much of the week, and has even rented a little pied à terre there. Martha and I keep one another company
         and have joined a local mums and toddlers group as well as a mini-music class, where we roll up in style because Robin insisted
         we needed a 4x4 (the lanes have grass growing along the middles here – and there’s no streetlights, Ocado or broadband, which
         came as a shock!). I’m still trying to master reversing into passing places along the single-track lanes, but the car has
         very helpful beepers (making ‘mini-music’ begins long before we get there), and I’ve only got stuck once. Apparently it’s
         the first time the local farmer needed to use two tractors to remove a car wedged across a sunken lane, so I already hold
         a local record.
      

      
      This year, Robin managed a few days ‘boys’ own’ skiing with Mark (who had baby Taylor with Angie in April – congratulations
         to them!). The Lupton family summer holiday revolved around Martha – a wonderful week in a baby-friendly eco-yurt (even Robin,
         who does not approve of ‘glamping’, threw himself into the spirit of it once we got there, particularly when he realised Abergavenny
         has a Waitrose and the yurt had mobile phone coverage). As always, we came back with our shorts seams bursting – cue Grapefruit
         diet, although I find running around the big house burns off plenty of energy, and I have started walking with our nearest
         neighbour, Toria (three fields away), who also has a toddler and a lovely retriever that adores Martha. Her husband George
         is mad keen on shooting and has given us lots of pheasant to enjoy this Christmas (which we’re spending in a little holiday cottage just along the lane because the builders have taken off most of the roof and it’s
         quite cold).
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us.

      
      Holly, Robin, Martha and Bacall xx

      
	 

	 
      
      
	December 2008
	Pear Tree Farm




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      The best news first … Martha will have a brother or sister by 2009! We couldn’t be happier, even though this has been a bit
         of a surprise to Robin and me – we’d been planning to wait another year to add to the family, but Baby Lupton was destined
         to come along sooner, it seems. The expectant grandparents are overjoyed, along with Great Aunt Jean whose knitting skills
         have wowed us all (the mohair christening dress was a particular triumph). This pregnancy has been much easier, and I’ve been
         blossoming, perhaps a little too much – I have discovered baking thanks to Toria and can’t stop inventing muffin recipes.
         Thank heavens for my keep-fit decorating, and there’s been plenty of that. Ten rooms later, we have a house to be proud of
         (although when Robin suggested we cash in and sell it, he got short shrift!).
      

      
      All the family are coming to us for Christmas this year – both sets of parents and siblings – which is one benefit of having
         such a big house (unlike the heating bills and spiders, argh!). We can’t wait to welcome them all, and I’ve been last-minute
         decorating – and baking – like mad in anticipation, although my ankles are so swollen they’re fatter than my Yule logs.
      

      
      Martha is incredibly excited at the prospect of a little brother or sister, and seems to think Santa will bring him or her
         down the chimney (Robin insisted we didn’t take that analogy any further). She has become a total mudlark, helping me as I
         try to sort out the garden (at least one of us was enchanted that Peter Rabbit ate everything in the vegetable patch!). We
         enjoy lots of walks in the beautiful countryside, and found such a bumper crop of blackberries and damsons this year that
         I even made my first batch of jam (it was a bit runny, and as Robin rightly points out, I have a long way to go to match his
         mother’s legendary crab apple jelly).
      

      
      
      Poor Robin is still snowed under with work in London all week and also travelling overseas more than ever while Martha and
         I have been embracing country life. We did manage a family week away in August, staying in a toddler-friendly spa hotel in
         Devon, but Robin was bombarded by calls from the office, so it wasn’t much of a relaxed break. Thank heavens for Sian who
         drove down personally to bring him some important notes that were too confidential for email – they stayed up all night going
         through them before R conceded defeat and went back to London to sort out a crisis. They work him too hard!
      

      
      For my part, I’ve been a full-time project manager on the renovation work here all year … the builders became a second family
         (Robin claimed my home baking was too tempting for them to pass up, but there really was a lot of work once they discovered
         the dry rot, deathwatch beetle and bats …). The day they put the roof back on after six months living under tarpaulins was
         the one we cheered the loudest. Apparently the whole lot could have fallen down at any moment when we were first living here,
         which I’m glad I didn’t know at the time – but now it’s plenty strong enough for Father Christmas’s sleigh, which this year
         will have a very special package on board.
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us.

      
      Holly, Robin, Martha, ‘Bump’ and Bacall xx


	 

	 
      
      
	December 2009
	Pear Tree Farm




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      Mistletoe (Missy) was born on Christmas Eve, weighing in at a whopping 11lb 10oz (almost as big as the turkey that never got
         roasted on Christmas Day), and she was the most perfect package imaginable, with more hair than her father but the same blue
         eyes. Martha adores her little sister, who is a very active and sociable baby (especially during the night, alas – I’ve asked
         for eight hours sleep as my present this Christmas!), as loud and independent as Martha is quiet and thoughtful. Having all
         the family with us when she arrived made it a wonderful occasion, and nobody minded the chaotic Christmas. Thank heavens for
         all the help on hand when poor Robin had to rush back to London to deal with another company crisis over New Year, a consequence
         of what he calls ‘weak and unstable links’ in his department. Understandably, he was livid and took action against a clear troublemaker.
      

      
      Our beautiful girls have been such a comfort to the family through a tricky time for Robin professionally this year. Those
         who know about the allegations of unfair dismissal will appreciate that it’s been very stressful, with Robin’s former PA Sian
         making wild accusations of a very personal nature which are wholly unfounded. To take the pressure off, Robin sublet the
         pied à terre and has been working more from home, taking over the outhouse we’d earmarked as a play den, which is a treat
         for us not only because we have him so close, but also because it means Robin has rattled telecommunications chains to ensure
         we’re on a reliable broadband service AT LAST and I can contact friends again! Facebook has been a joy, and thank you all
         who are on it for such lovely comments about my pictures of the girls, the house and my cooking creations. This autumn, I’ve
         been helping with the shooting lunches that neighbours George and Toria host, which has been great fun and led to meeting
         lots of new people. George has been trying to persuade R to take up shooting, but he never seems to have the time to spare
         and has been so snowed under with paperwork that he rarely leaves the office (or the ‘play den’ as we still call it) and I
         see the screen glowing late into the night, poor darling. Thank heavens for holidays …
      

      
      This year we enjoyed a fortnight’s family holiday in a rented Cornish cottage with Granny Lupton, who fattened us all up with
         her fried breakfasts and puddings (as Robin points out, there’s nobody who can match her treacle tart). He later admitted
         he might have been wise to lay off the puds before trying out surfing – apparently it was the first time a board had broken
         in the hire company’s history, although Robin insists there was a fault in it. He contemplated suing, but we all agreed there
         had been more than enough litigation this year and tried out the rhubarb diet instead. I’ve been trying to encourage R to
         join me on my long walks with the double buggy, but he prefers his off-roading in the Range Rover that he claims has more
         torque than our last 4x4 (I’ll say it talked a lot – the satnav was always telling me to do a U-turn).
      

      
      This year we’re looking forward to celebrating Missy’s first birthday and Christmas at home with all the grandparents. With
         luck, the turkey will get roasted this time …
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us.

      
      Holly, Robin, Martha, Missy and Bacall xx


	 

	 
      
      
	December 2010
	Pear Tree Farm




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      The Luptons left the noughties behind with lots of good resolutions, most of which were broken by January 30th, including
         the latest diet, the Dukan, which was abandoned when I discovered the half-empty case of wine and Green & Blacks stash in
         the ‘play den’!
      

      
      Our younger daughter shares her father’s voracious appetite. Missy is now a huge, fast-moving tour de force, just as quick
         and brilliant in development as her sister – she runs everywhere already, chattering nineteen to the dozen. Martha is so sweet
         with her, clucks around her little sister non-stop and loves playing ‘mummy’. She can even change a nappy (unlike Robin, who
         still does a runner when it’s potty training time).
      

      
      The tribunal hearing brought by Robin’s former PA dominated much of the first half of the year, and it’s not been an easy
         ride; many thanks to all those who supported us so stoically. Sian’s victory was a tough one to bear, but life is not always
         fair and we are a strong family who have risen above it and will endure. The senior partners’ decision to transfer Robin to
         more of a consultant role has been a good one, we feel, especially with a young family. He now works from home full time,
         and remains the backbone of the Lupton clan (albeit one with a few twinges of sciatica from his daughters using his belly
         as a trampoline when they crawl into bed with us on Sunday mornings!).
      

      
      The eagle-eyed amongst you will have also cleverly spotted another new family member on the front of this card. To cheer us
         all up, this year the Lupton household was joined by Ella, a gorgeous retriever puppy that came from a litter bred by our
         neighbours George and Toria. Ella is my ‘keep fit’ aid and we are eating up the miles together. The girls adore her, and even
         Robin has grudgingly admitted that she is great fun when not chewing the furniture. Only poor Bacall remains disgruntled,
         and stages regular ninja attacks on that waggy cream tail before retreating to Robin’s office.
      

      
      It’s great that I’m now able to help support the family through this tough patch by earning again. The shooting lunches I
         helped Toria with last year have led to a steady trickle of catering work for private dinner parties and events locally – I even did a wedding this summer, which was a rare treat (it’s hard to believe just a few years ago we went
         to so many). One of my catering clients heard about my decorating skills and has hired me to make over a guest suite – my
         first interior design job! It’s not quite a City bonus, but it might just help us hang on in here through the ongoing recession,
         and our friends and neighbours have been wonderful at keeping our spirits up.
      

      
      Now that we have our very own gundog, George finally persuaded Robin to try out shooting, at which he’s a natural. Apparently
         it’s the first time a new gun has accounted for such a big bag (a term which used to confuse me because I imagined lots of
         men in plus-fours carrying oversized Prada). George has invited R on some of the big driven shoots around Christmas, so you
         can guess where we’re staying this year – home again! I’m cooking up a seasonal feast, trying out lots of game recipes I’ve
         researched this year, for which I know my hunter will provide.
      

      
      Much love to you all and a very merry Christmas from us all.

      
      Holly, Robin, Martha, Missy, Ella and Bacall (‘far too many females!’ Robin complains, ha ha) xx


	 

	 
      
      
	December 2011
	The Coach House




      
      Dear Friend,

      
      It’s been a challenging year for the Lupton household, and one we are grateful to see behind us. The New Year’s Day shotgun
         incident was exaggerated out of all proportion, and we want to reassure all our friends that it was a silly mistake which
         is really quite funny in retrospect. Robin was merely joking after imbibing one too many ‘elevenses’ to welcome in the year
         and certainly had no intention of killing himself, or indeed Carew and Knighton’s senior director, who he’d recognised amongst
         the guns on the shoot. There was no need for the armed response team whatsoever.
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